

Hinderclay Newsletter September 2019

Thank you for taking time to read this Newsletter. If you have anything you would like to include in future newsletters, please send to *karencalton@hotmail.co.uk* or phone her on 01379 898949.

Suffolk Historic Churches Ride and Stride

Sponsorship forms and other information needed to take part in this year's bicycle ride are now available.

We just have one person volunteering so far so come along and pick up your sponsor forms!

The event takes place on Saturday 14 September from 9am—5pm. Almost all churches and chapels in Suffolk will be open with people to greet you and sign your sponsorship form. Many provide refreshments (Hinderclay's are free). Pick up your sponsorship form and list of open churches as soon as possible from Karen Calton 01379898949 or karencalton@hotmail.co.uk



Little Ernie

Contact Linda Aves (01379 898512) if you would like to support our Village Hall and have the chance to win one of these prizes each month.

August Winners

- £16 Ed Batrum
- £12 Kerry-Louise Pratt
- £10 Mr L Aves
- £10 Mr D Emerton

Harvest Supper

A friendly, fun evening for village folk to get together!

Saturday 21 September, 6.30pm

Food at 7pm £7.50 per adult, £3.50 per child 11 years and younger, bring your own drinks Two quizzes and a raffle to be enjoyed!
To book, please call Patrick (898512) or Kate (898562) by 16 Sept at the latest

(Tickets still available)

Proceeds to be shared equally between St Mary's Church and the Village Hall

Everyone is welcome at St Mary's Church Services

Rev. Cathy Bladen revcathybladen@gmail.com 01359 250239

Church Warden: Kate Rose 01379 898562

Sunday 1 September – Holy Communion – 9.30am Rev Cathy Bladen The Burial of the ashes of Mrs Ruby Snowling will take place after this service

Sunday 22 August – Harvest Festival Service – 4.30am Mr Ken Smith We welcome back the Castleton Brass Band to play for us at our service this year on Sunday 22 September at 4.30pm. The service will be taken by Mr Ken Smith. If anyone would like to do a flower arrangement in the church for this service please contact Mrs Barbara Friend on 898111.

This year we will be placing a box inside the church for donations of tins and dry goods, these will be given to a local 'food bank'. If any child would like to bring their donations to the service, there will be a time during the service that Ken will be able to take them.



Greenfingers Garden Club

The meeting on Wednesday 18th September will be a talk given by Jim Paine from Walnut Tree Nurseries about 'Trees for all gardens', and there will be trees for sale - the perfect time of year for planting. This will be the first meeting of Greenfingers new year, so do come along and join for just £12 for membership. There is an exciting new programme for 2019/2020. All indoor meetings are held in the village hall on the third Wednesday of each month, starting at 7.30. Please ring Val on 898270 for more information.

Tree Survey

As a member of our Parish Council, Karen Calton is now the tree warden for the village. If you have a problem or concern about a tree, within the parish, do let her know. Over the winter months, she will be making a plan and record of trees in the village and hope to encourage more planting of trees and hedging. This does not mean that she will be entering your garden, as this will be a visual

count from public paths and roads. The recording of trees also has no connection

with tree preservation.

With the present worries about climate change, it is even more important to care for the trees we have and to plant more for future generations. By absorbing CO2 from the atmosphere trees help to combat climate change. Trees protect soil from erosion, improve soil condition and provide shade and protection for livestock. The



carbon emitted in burning wood is balanced out by what is taken in by the growing tree. Woods and trees reduce air pollution and help to keep cities cool. They are also the perfect place to exercise. Trees and deadwood are important ecosystems and they connect woods which helps wildlife to travel. A good mix of native trees increases landscape resilience against pests and diseases and promotes biodiversity.

Please consider planting a tree (or more) this autumn, every little helps.

Regular Events held in our Village Hall

Bookings Linda/Patrick Aves 01379 898512

Hall Hire—£6 per hour residents, £7 per hour non residents

Bingo Friday 6 Setember 2019 Cash prizes, refreshments and a raffle. Doors open 7pm. Eves down at 7.30pm

Parish Council next meeting will be on Thursday 12th September at 7.30pm in the village hall

Yoga Sessions every Wednesday 9am-10.30am. Contact Alyze 07542 463363

Short Mat Bowling Equipment supplied. Monday 2—4pm, £5 per month including tea/ coffee and biscuits. Contact Dave Ireland 01379 897316

Kenninghall Morris 1st and 3rd Thursdays of the month, anyone interested in joining, please call Jackie Eaton on 01379 562349

Greenfingers Garden Club 3rd Wednesday each month.

Contact Val Forge 01379 898270

Coffee Morning Every second Thursday in the month. We look forward to seeing you there — everyone is welcome. Contact Len Parsall 01379 898867

CASH BINGO Friday 6 September in the Village Hall. Doors open at 7pm Eyes Down at 7.30pm. Raffle and refreshments If you would like to put an small advert in this newsletter, we will accept one each month at a cost of £5 which will cover the cost of printing. Please let Karen have details by 20 September.

To include something in the Village Newsletter, please email

karencalton@hotmail.co.uk or call Karen on

01379 898949